


SHAC MINUTES
September 15, 2022

I. Meeting called to order at 4:07 p.m.

Members present:
Parents:  Marissa Neal, Lee Nelson, Krisann Muskievicz
Students:  Emery Neal, Ayers Nelson
Community members:  Bill Booker
At-large members:  Angela Fiedler
Teachers/Staff:   Devin Sweet
Nurse: 
Administrator:  Verlene Wallace, Luci Harmon

II. Action/Information/Discussion
 
A. Approve minutes from April 7, 2022–Motion by Muskievicz & second by Fiedler


B. Wallace introduced new members:  Ayers Nelson, Lee Nelson, & Kristin Huber (not present)

C. Harmon shared Safe Opening and Safety updates  

a. Safe Opening:  She explained ESSER funds are used to maintain in-person learning, we are monitoring for symptoms, Covid testing is not available at the school (turning it back over to medical professionals), and that there were a few cases with staff and students at the beginning of school.  
b. Safety Updates:  22 doors are managed & all doors (exterior and interior are locked during school-hours), they are making door adjustments, performing regular locked door checks, working through key & lock issues, looking at swiping card system, and completing a weekly door form.  Harmon also shared that there are currently 2 armed school marshals who’ve attended 80 hrs. training by law enforcement where they practicing various scenarios & accuracy with weapons.  She explained that local law enforcement response time is 37 minutes, Stop the Bleed Kits are located near AEDs, all staff and 7th & 8th graders receive Stop the Bleed training.  Muskievicz asked about perimeter fencing:  Harmon explained that security fencing would include razor wire at the top would make it feel like a prison.  Harmon also shared that gates have codes that all staff knows to help expedite exit from playground in the case of an emergency.  Harmon shared that drills are not done in a way that is scary with any “acting”—rather procedural.  Harmon also indicated that there’s been no group discussion about May’s incident, as parents are ones to discuss with their children.  Neal expressed concern about no roster in Go Bags.  Harmon explained bags were put together prior to the 1st day of school and she’ll check that they are included.

D. SHAC discussed areas to address per Triennial Assessment results:
a. Angela Fiedler indicated that the Ag Extension office has nutrition curriculum that HISD can utilize for free.
b. SHAC members will continue to watch for local food providers that would be cost-effective.  Wallace will ask Carrillo what quantity is required so that we can check with availability at the Produce Barn in Kerrville.  Fiedler shared contact person’s info with Wallace.
c. Healthy party food options can be set up in Sign-up Genius per Muskievicz.  Wallace shared that she will elicit healthy “pins” from SHAC members via email before parties.  This info will be passed on to teachers.
d. SHAC explored options other than candy to be used for rewards:  tickets for raffle of bigger item.
e. Coach Sweet indicated that he has explored the use of physical education curriculum “Sparks”.  SHAC concurred that it is not an appropriate match for our HISD and that coach can write up his own curriculum from his experience in leveling various activities and themes in alignment with TEKS.
f. Coach Sweet discussed possibility of a Family Healthy Movement Night to increase family and community engagement through physical activity opportunities —SHAC will plan in January meeting for even to be held in February or March.  Coach also shared that he’d like to increase the number of staff vs student games to encourage physical activity for staff.
g. Wallace shared that she will include triennial assessment information in local wellness policy to meet requirement and increase communication of staff roles in implementation.

E.  Meeting dates set for November 17, 2022, January 19, 2023, and April 20, 2023.  Wallace will email dates to SHAC members.
  
[bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]Motion made by Muskievicz to adjourn meeting at 4:43 p.m.   Neal second.


 



